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A busy week for us. It all started with a 
Championship FB game party for several golf 
couples, only to discover when they arrived that we 
didn’t have ESPN. Luckily, none of them seemed to 
care and we enjoyed conversation rather than FB. It 

wasn’t like it was an important 
OSU game!!

   Had dinner at the Saylor’s 
home (r) in Fountain Hills with 
the Clements. The Fountain at 
the left erupts every thirty 
minutes in two stages (330 & 
560 feet) which can be seen 
from their patio. 

   Sherry and Dave Joy 
stopped by for a night on their 
way to CA and hiked South 

Mt. with us. Their OH License 
plates were only the second OH plates we have seen 
in the five winters we have spent west of the 
Mississippi River.

   Our son, Jeff, his wife Sally, and their son,Dan, 
visited for five days. We hiked Superstition and South 
Mt. Trails, shopped in Cave Creek, played golf, ate 
“In and Out” burgers and Mexican food and swam in  


the pool. Great week! Next time we 
see Dan, in May, he will be Dr. Dan.

   The demand to have pictures in 
The RGH Report has been so great 
that from now on, there will be a 
charge of $23 to have your picture 
included.

   Our friend, Jane Fender, returned 
to her home after 68 days in the 
hospital. Great going Jane! She has 
really put up a great fight, with 
special assistance from her nurse, 
Jack. 



